
Our family is negatively impacted by our City Manager's decision to allow a 5+ hour "all-age" 

drag show at our city's public beach and playground on June 15th 2024 12noon- 8:30pm. Not only 

are ALL children and families utilizing Ashtabula City's only public beach subjected to public 

open-air drag performances but our own children cannot play in their own backyard during the day 

because our backyard overlooks the area where the 20'x30' drag stage will be set. The drag music 

and commentary will likely able to be heard from inside our home. We should not have to take our 

family and leave our own property to avoid inappropriate adult activities in order to protect our 

children from early sexualization from adult cabaret acts. The families, children, and visitors 

enjoying our public natural resource should not be forced to be exposed to adult content. Please 

protect children from this and Pass HB 245. 

 


